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November 2011

Dear Friends of QLF,
As we wrap up the books on the 2011 budget year, and move

forward into 2012, we wanted to take this chance to very briefly
review with you the notable progress we have made on several
fronts in the last several years. Specifically, in 2004, the QLF Boards
of Directors embarked on a two-year strategic review process initiated
by Obie Clifford, then serving as the Chairman of the QLF Board’s
Executive Committee. Obie convened two panels of QLF Advisors
and Board Directors to think about QLF’s future. The first panel,
comprised of Jim Levitt, Randy Hack, Bets Kent, and Clare Tweedy
McMorris, with key input from Philip Nadeau and several other
Canadian Directors, was asked to examine broader issues regarding
the organization’s strategic direction. The second panel, including
Rick Warren, Kathy Olmstead, Julie Early, Jonathan Labaree, Susan
Peck, and Jim Levitt, focused more specifically on the mix of
programs that QLF would likely advance in years to come.

The two panels issued a joint report in October 2006 titled,
QLF in Transition: Leadership for the Next Fifty Years. The principal
message in the report was that, in order to build on our proud
heritage of service, QLF needed to navigate five key transitions:

1. A transition in senior organizational management;
2. A transition in the mix and focus of programs offered;
3. A transition of the Boards of Directors in both the

United States and Canada;
4. A transition in investment policy and practice; and
5. A transition in financial and accounting operations.
We are very happy to report to you today that each of these

key transitions is either well underway or substantially complete.
Consider the following.

1. Regarding management, Beth Alling has taken responsibility
for many of the key management roles alongside Larry
Morris, who is still very much in the saddle as QLF’s
President. We are highly confident that as a team they have
both depth and breadth. Should anything happen to Larry,
Beth can very ably work with the Boards of Directors to
keep QLF operating smoothly towards a bright future.

2. Regarding programs, in the past five years several very
promising programs have been launched as several more
mature efforts were concluded. As this transition in program

mix has occurred, QLF continues to be highly regarded both
by the people it serves and by our colleagues in the field.

3. Regarding the Boards of Directors in the United States and
Canada, each has had its roles and responsibilities reviewed
and refreshed in the past several years, enabling streamlined
board operations. On most matters the two boards now
work in tandem to offer our best guidance to QLF manage-
ment. In addition, with the fall 2011 Board Meeting, we
welcome a new group of relatively young and remarkably
talented individuals to board membership.

4. Regarding investments, the investment committee members
on both boards have thoroughly reviewed and updated our
investment policies and practices to keep us on a notably
steady course in very turbulent times.

5. Regarding financial and accounting operations, the QLF
business office has been completely reorganized and is now
operating in an efficient, well-organized, and timely fashion.

Our work, of course, is far from done. Bob Bryan, having cele-
brated his eightieth birthday, is still highly engaged as he demon-
strated in his interactions with QLF-supported interns at Acadia
National Park this past August. Larry and Beth, as well as our very
capable staff, have completed a successful 2011 summer field season,
making a difference in the lives of communities from the coast of Labrador
to the coast of Belize and beyond. We have a great heritage in our
historic Mission and achievements, and a great array of internationally
significant community and conservation challenges to address.

In closing, we want to say that every QLF Board and staff
member is most grateful for the support and enthusiasm of QLF’s
many friends in North America and around the world. Having
successfully navigated the transitions that we faced in recent years,
we look forward with renewed energy to the challenges ahead.

Best regards,

Donald K. Clifford, Jr. Philip G. Nadeau
Chairman, Board of Directors Chairman, Board of Directors
Quebec-Labrador Foundation, U.S. Quebec-Labrador Foundation, Canada

James N. Levitt
Chairman, Executive Committee
Quebec-Labrador Foundation, U.S.
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Battle Harbour, Labrador. Once the headquarters of a thriving
Labrador cod fishery, Battle Harbour has been faithfully
restored as a 19th century fishing village and is now the
Battle Harbour National Historic Site. An island off Mary’s
Harbour, Battle Harbour is accessible by ferry in the summer
months. QLF sponsored an environmental education camp
on the island a few years ago. In July 2012, a QLF tour for
Alumni and friends, A Journey to Newfoundland’s French
Shore and The World of Grenfell, will visit Battle Harbour.
PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS
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Greetings from the President

Writing on behalf of the QLF Boards, Jim Levitt has described five successful transitions at QLF. Building from Jim’s excellent
summary, I would like to put his transitions thesis in more personal terms. Abiding by the principle “growing old is mandatory,
growing up is optional,” I approach my 65th birthday in December with impatience. Why impatience? Because recognizing one’s
corporate mortality breeds a certain edginess. There are simply too many things I want to get done and for me the time remaining to
do them just is not what it used to be. How did that happen? One positive aspect is that I am focused on what I want QLF to do in
2012, both in the office and in the field. More on that to follow.

I want to acknowledge the recent retirements from the QLF Board of three friends who have made an enormous difference to
this organization — particularly guiding us through times of global recession and malaise. Bets Kent retired from the board early in
2011. She has been followed this fall by Randy Hack and Bob Liberman. Each of these QLF stalwarts measures their tenure here not
in years, but in decades. From managing the QLF endowment, to supporting (and in the case of one attending) the Alumni Congress
in Hungary, these three have led QLF by example — expressed through their hard work, commitment, and wisdom. As hurdles
loomed before me, one of the three always stepped in to get me over the hump. No doubt theirs will be big shoes to fill.

By the way, with these recent board retirements, you will notice in this publication an expanded listing of QLF’s Honorary
Directors. Anyone with knowledge of our history will understand how each of these individuals has influenced events. We are proud
and grateful for their continued QLF affiliation.

Lest you think I dwell only on what has been, let me now turn to QLF’s future. I do so with confidence and optimism. Six new
directors — three women and three men — joined the board at the October meeting: Elizabeth Cabot, Alfred (Appy) Chandler,
Charles (Chip) Collins, Halliday Hart, Dawn Leaness, and James Pohlman. Their ages span four decades. Extraordinary individuals,
their resumes hold a treasure trove of experience and accomplishment. QLF is indeed in good hands as we move into the future.

In 2012, QLF will step forward to take its place in a world greatly troubled and looking for leadership. How will the Quebec-
Labrador Foundation contribute to filling this need? One way will be to modify and expand our Volunteer and Intern opportunities
to reflect requests from our home region in North America and partner regions abroad. We will offer new and exciting placements
to members of my own generation, beginning with QLF Alumni who have an interest in pursuing service, education, heritage, and
conservation projects through encore careers (to use a term coined by the Harvard Leadership Project). QLF Alumni and friends may
want to visit one of our far-flung program sites to see what QLF is doing these days. I want to make that possibility much easier. That
is why we hosted the (Belize) Ridge to Reef Tour in November and will follow that with another tour in July 2012, A Journey to Newfoundland’s
French Shore and the World of Grenfell. Participants will travel from Gros Morne National Park, Newfoundland, to the former Grenfell
Nursing Station (and now National Historic Site), Battle Harbour, Labrador. If you are a QLF Alum, yes, you can go home again!

QLF finds itself moving into the new year with stellar board leadership in both the U.S. and Canada. Many Alumni are in closer
touch with us these days through QLF’s Webmaster, Kevin Porter, who posts current news through a variety of social media outlets.
No matter how you remain connected, thank you for staying with us.

Enjoy the Annual Report. We at QLF appreciate your loyal and generous support.

Lawrence B. Morris
November 2011
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Foundations
Anonymous

AAV Charitable Lead Trust

Ayco Charitable Foundation

The George F. Baker Trust

Berkshire Taconic Community Foundation

The Betterment Fund

Robert Bolling Family Fund

Robert H. Bolling III – Ross Foundation Fund
at the Delaware Community Foundation

Markley H. Boyer and Barbara Millen Boyer
Charitable Lead Annuity Trust

Walter W. and Margaret P. Brewster Fund

Brimstone Foundation

The Brownington Foundation

John H. and Susan T. Buck Charitable Foundation

Leigh Mary W. Carter Foundation

Patience M. Chamberlin Trust

Geoffrey E. Clark and Martha Fuller Clark Fund
of the New Hampshire Charitable Foundation

The Colket Foundation

The Crisp Family Foundation

Dickey Fund at Fidelity Charitable Trust

Marshall Dodge Memorial Fund
of the Maine Community Foundation

Doran Family 2006 Charitable Lead Annuity Trust

Eaton Foundation

The Sam and Joan Ehlers Charitable Fund

The EJLB Foundation

The Elm Grove Foundation

The EnTrust Fund

Feather Foundation, Inc.

The Betsy and Jesse Fink Foundation

Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund

Margaret K. and Charles T. Fisher III Family Fund

Sylvester M. Foster Foundation

The French Foundation

Frepark Fund

Galilean Fund, The Boston Foundation

GE Foundation Matching Gifts Program

J. Frank Gerrity II Charitable Trust

Richard T. Gilbane Fund

The Goodnow Fund

Guilford Fund

Hack Family Fund

The Randall and Mary Hack Foundation

Horizon Foundation, Inc.

Swanee Hunt Family Fund

Island Foundation

The James Jacobson Family Fund

The K2 Family Foundation

Chester Kitchings Family Foundation

The Knapp Fund

The Kneisel Foundation

Madigan Family Foundation

Main Street Foundation

The George Mead Fund

Middlecott Foundation

The Molson Foundation

MPM Charitable Trust

New England Biolabs Foundation

The Norcross Wildlife Foundation, Inc.

PG & E Corporation Foundation
Matching Gifts Program

Penzance Foundation

The Pew Charitable Trusts

The Pew Charitable Trusts’
Matching Gifts Program

Pile Donor Advised Fund

The William H. Pitt Foundation, Inc.

William A. and Ronnie N. Potter Philanthropic
Fund of the Jewish Communal Fund

Schwab Charitable Fund

The Peter Jay Sharp Foundation

George H. Shattuck, Jr. and Isabel C. Shattuck
Charitable Foundation

Herbert L. Smith III Family Fund

Walter A. and Hope Noyes Smith Fund

Stanley Family Fund of the
Community Foundation of New Jersey

Tamarack Foundation

ANNUAL REPORT
of the

QUEBEC-LABRADOR FOUNDATION
Atlantic Center for the Environment

For Year Ended 31 August 2011

On behalf of the Quebec-Labrador Foundation/Atlantic Center for the Environment, we wish to express our appreciation to the following:

Lobster Cove Head, Bonne Bay, Gros Morne National
Park, Newfoundland. The lighthouse announces the
entrance to the majestic fjord of Bonne Bay. Bonne Bay
is one of the many vistas in Western Newfoundland’s
only national park. Gros Morne has been designated a
UNESCO World Heritage site, primarily because of its
geological uniqueness. The 2012 QLF tour will spend
several days in Gros Morne National Park.
PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE

Une version française des légendes des photographies contenues
dans le Rapport annuel 2010 est disponible sur le site internet
de QLF (www.qlf.org).
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Mr. Stuart S. Taylor, Jr. Fund
of the Santa Barbara Foundation

Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation

Trust for Mutual Understanding

The George Herbert Walker Foundation

Eric T. Webster Foundation

R. Howard Webster Foundation

Wendling Fund

Western Colorado Community Foundation/
Peter Bergh Fund

Jay M. Wilson Fund
of the Baltimore Community Foundation

John Winthrop Charity Trust

Kendrick R. Wilson Charitable Fund

The Winthrop Foundation of Athens, Georgia

Corporations/Businesses
Fiduciary Trust Company

Matching Gifts Program

Golder Associates (ON)

Highland Foods (ME)

Ipswich Riverbend, LLC (MA)

John Hancock Financial Services, Inc.
Matching Gifts Program

John Hancock/Manulife Financial

MasterCard Matching Gift Program

Morgan Stanley

Power Corporation of Canada

Reeks Investments, Inc.

Rockefeller Financial Services
Matching Gifts Program

Government Agencies
Bureau of Educational and Cultural Affairs,

United States Department of State

Canadian Heritage

Canadian Heritage and Official Languages
Support Program

Department of Conservation, State of Maine

Department of Environmental Conservation,
State of Vermont

Environment Canada

Fédération des chambers de commerce
du Québec

Ministry of the Environment, Canada

National Oceanic and Atmospheric
Administration

Parks Canada

Town of Englee, Newfoundland

United States Department of the Interior,
National Park Service

Organizations
French Shore Historical Society (NL)

International Grenfell Association Agency (NL)

Race Rock Regatta (CT)

Rector’s Discretionary Fund,
St. John’s Episcopal Church, McLean, Virginia

St. Peter’s Church (QC)

Conche, Newfoundland. Preservation of traditional
buildings such as this storehouse and fish drying
platform (flake) are an important component in QLF’s
commitment to culture and heritage stewardship.
The restored fish flake and storehouse attract tourists
while reminding local residents of their history.
PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE

Yale classmates (’54) and lifelong friends, Chairman, QLF Board of Directors, U.S., Donald (Obie)
Clifford (left) and QLF Founding Chairman Bob Bryan converse at the Annual Board Meeting.
PHOTOGRAPH BY KEVIN PORTER
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The University of Virginia Health System,
Division of General Surgery

Reid B. Adams, M.D.

Todd W. Bauer, M.D.

David R. Brenin, M.D.

Forrest Calland, M.D.

Charles M. Friel, M.D.

Peter Hallowell, M.D.

John B. Hanks, M.D.

David R. Jones, M.D.

Daniel E. Kleiner, M.D.

Robert G. Sawyer, M.D.

Bruce D. Schirmer, M.D.

Anneke T. Schroen, M.D.

Craig L. Slingluff, M.D.

Jeffrey S. Young, M.D.

Alumni & Friends
Anonymous

Mr. and Mrs. Donald B. Abbott

Ms. Martha Hale Abshear

Nancy and Jonathan Achilles

Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Alling, Jr.

Ms. Elizabeth Alling and
Mr. J. Bradley Hildt

Mr. William M. Ames

Ms. Jane L. Andrews

Mr. and Mrs. Raymond A. Angelone

Mr. John E. Arbab

Mr. and Mrs. A. Joseph Armstrong

Douglas and Lisa Arthur

Mr. James R. Arthur

Mr. John M. Arthur

Mr. Daniel W. Assard

Mr. Thomas Austin

Mr. Peter J. Austin-Smith

Ms. Emily M. Barclay

Ms. Win I. Barnard

Mr. Robert C. Barrett

Mrs. Edith McBride Bass

Ms. Jane N. Beatty

Mr. Maxwell M. Belding

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Belliveau

Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel R. Benchley

Mr. and Mrs. William Benjamin

Mr. and Mrs. Garret Bensen

Mr. Peter C. Bergh

Mr. and Mrs. William S. Berkley

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Berry

Rick and Carla Berry

Mr. and Mrs. Gair G. Betts

Ms. Franziska Beveridge

Mr. and Mrs. Richard H. Beyer

Stephen D. Blackmer and Kelly M. Short

Mr. and Mrs. David W. Blair

Mr. and Mrs. George T. Boggs

Mrs. Robert H. Bolling, Jr.

Mr. Robert H. Bolling III

Enormous fragments of the Petermann Ice Island seen
at dawn off Battle Harbour, Labrador. The appearance
of the Petermann Ice Island spurred much conversation
in the region about climate change and its implications.
This past summer commercial fishermen sometimes
had to steam hours out of their way to navigate
around floating ice.
PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS

Near St. Anthony, Newfoundland. Residents as well as visitors to the region savor
the special quality of iceberg ice and bottled water because, as the marketing claims,
the water holds none of the modern-day pollutants. While a fishermen chops off small
pieces to take back home, larger vessels harvest floating chunks with scoop nets.
PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE
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Mr. and Mrs. Robert Booth

Mr. Gerald R. Bosse

Dr. Markley H. Boyer and
Dr. Barbara E. Millen Boyer

Carl M. Brauer and Nancy J. Schieffelin

Alexandra T. Breed and Douglas P. Hill

Ms. Dana E. Bresee Keeth

Mr. and Mrs. Walter W. Brewster

Ms. Eleanor Briggs

Ms. Ingrid Brimer

Brokaw Family – Bayard and Kerry Brokaw,
Winslow, Roz, Will, and Shea

Ms. Rosalind Brokaw

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce R. Brown, Jr.

Mr. Dwyer P. Brown

Mr. John A. Brown, Jr.

Dr. Harlan B. Brumsted

The Ven. Robert A. Bryan and
The Rev. Dr. Patricia Peacock Bryan

Mr. and Mrs. William L. Bryan, Jr.

Mr. Carleton Bryant III

Jill L. Bubier and George W. Stone

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander K. Buck, Jr.

Mr. C. Austin Buck

Mr. and Mrs. John H. Buck III

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Burnes

Mr. Bradford Burnham

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Burnham

Ms. Nancy Burroughs

Mr. Jonathan J. Bush

Mr. Leverett S. Byrd

Ms. Elizabeth Cabot

Mrs. M. Virginia Cadbury

H. Meade Cadot, Jr. and Sandy Taylor

Mr. Michael Caduto

Mrs. Elizabeth G. Calcutt

Mr. Thomas A. Caputo

Michele and Alfredo Carballude

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Cares

Ms. Margaret Carey

Mr. James F. Carpenter

Mr. and Mrs. Calvin Carr

Dr. John Carsley

Mr. Leigh Carter

Ms. Liza Carter

Patience and Tom Chamberlin

Mr. A. D. Chandler III and
The Rev. Susan Esco Chandler

Elizabeth B. and Peter L. Chandler

Ms. Jean S. Chappell

Mrs. Thomas Cherry

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas C. Cherry, Jr.

Mr. Charles C. Chester

Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston

Mr. Richard L. Childs

Mr. Thomas D. Chubet

Killer whales (Orcinus orca) are monitored by observers as part of QLF’s Marine Species at Risk Program
directed by Senior Biologist Trish Nash. Trish’s network of observers extends along the Quebec North Shore
and the coast of Newfoundland and Labrador. Parks Canada’s Cindy Gibbons reported four orcas at Battle
Harbour in late October 2011. Richard Sears, President of the Mingan Island Cetacean Study, one of our
partner organizations in the Gulf of St. Lawrence, also reported later than usual sightings of blue whales
(Balaenoptera musculus) near Les Escoumins, Quebec.

PHOTOGRAPH BY TAMMY WOLFE



A n n u a l R e p o r t

11

Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Cissel

Mr. Robert Clairwood

Dr. and Mrs. Geoffrey E. Clark

Margot and Jeff Clark

Ms. Virginia D. Clarkson

Mr. and Mrs. Donald K. Clifford, Jr.

Mr. Gerald C. Clow

Mr. David M. Coit

Mr. John Cole

Peter B. Colgrove and Ann J. Miles

Mr. and Mrs. Tristram C. Colket, Jr.

Mr. Charles W. Collier

Mr. Charles H. Collins

Mr. Harrison W. Conrad, Jr.

Mr. James Conrad

Mr. John N. Conyngham III

Mr. Averill H. Cook

Mr. F. Wyatt Cook

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Cook

Mr. John R. Cook, Jr.

Mr. J. Linzee Coolidge

Mr. Nathaniel S. Coolidge

Mr. and Mrs. C. Nelson Corey

Peter J. Corrigan and Texanne Vickrey

Ms. Storrs Cote

Mr. and Mrs. Paul F. Cowie, Jr.

Mr. Thomas S. Cowles

Miss Janet E. Cox

Ms. Rachel S. Cox

Mr. Enis Cribb

Mr. Peter O. Crisp

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Cronan

Ms. S. Elizabeth Cundill

Ms. Joyce E. Curtis

Richard and Barbara Curtis

Ms. Amy Cutting

Mr. Daniel J. Cyr

Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Dalton

Dennis and Maureen Darcey

Ms. Susan W. Davenport

Ms. Barbara O. David

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Davies

Nancy and Steven Davis

Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Davis

Mrs. Endicott P. Davison

Mrs. Rosamond Arthur Dean

Mr. and Mrs. David Dearborn

Ms. Constance de Brun

Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Deeds

Mr. and Mrs. Lyman Delano

Sara Delano and William Zink

Mr. and Mrs. David H. Deming

Mr. and Mrs. Robert D. Denious

A harp seal (Pagophilus groenlandicus) pup, Lourdes-de-Blanc-Sablon, Quebec. In recent years, QLF’s
office in Blanc Sablon has received dozens of calls reporting stranded seals. Reduced ice in the Gulf
of St. Lawrence made it difficult for seals to give birth. Of those born, many drowned or were crushed in
ice crevices.
PHOTOGRAPH BY PATRICIA NASH
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Mr. John H. Denison

Mr. William W. Dennett

Mr. Edward H. Deroche

Mr. Paul G. Desmarais

Mr. Edwin L. DeVilbiss

From the Family of Robert A. DeVilbiss

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. DeVilbiss

Mr. Thomas J. Devine

Rolf Diamant and Nora Mitchell

Mr. Edward D. Dick

Mr. Charles W. H. Dodge

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic P. Dodge

The Hon. William H. Donaldson

Mr. John W. Donnelly

Robert W. and Evelyn H. Doran

Ms. Ellen Doris

Mr. L. F. Boker Doyle

Mrs. Elisabeth C. Dudley

Nancy and Roddy Dudley-Smith

Mr. and Mrs. James C. Duffus

Mr. and Mrs. Sydney P. Dumaresq

Ms. Virginia Dunn-Mulligan

Ms. Julie A. Early

Mr. Daniel V. Edson

Ms. Margot T. Egan

Ms. Pauline Egan

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Egbert

Mr. and Mrs. C. Samuel Ehlers

Mr. Amos Eno

Lansing and Julia Fair

Mr. Francis C. Farwell III

Mr. Stewart Fefer

Mr. and Mrs. George W. Ferguson

Ms. Sarah M. Ferguson

Mr. William R. Ferguson

Mr. and Mrs. Charles T. Fisher III

Mr. Everett Fisher

Dr. William W. Fitzhugh

Mr. Allen W. Fletcher

Ms. Beth Fluke

Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Folger

Mr. Hamilton F. Forster

Ms. Carol R. Foss

The Rev. and Mrs. Alan C. French

Mr. Jameson S. French

Mr. Edward P. Friedman

Mr. Ronald L. Frisbee

Mr. John H. Furfey, Jr.

Rosemary N. Furfey and Chris Dearth

Mr. David M. Gaffney

Mr. and Mrs. James T. Gaffney

Mr. and Mrs. William G. Gahagan

Dr. and Mrs. Earl P. Galleher, Jr.

Mr. John C. Gambell

Martha D. Gamble and Ray Henderson

Elizabeth H. Gemmill, Esq.

Ms. Barb Genge

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Gerrity III

Jennifer Gervais and Dan Rosenberg

Ms. Cindy Gibbons

Mr. Glenn C. Gibbs

Mr. David Gibson

Mr. Seth Gibson

Ms. Cate Sprague Gilbane

Mr. S. Parker Gilbert

Mr. Donald N. Gilpin III

Mr. Elliott L. Gimble

Mr. and Mrs. John Glessner

Sally and Tim Goddard

Mr. Frederick A. Godley III

Brydon and André Gombay

Ms. Laura W. Good

Mr. and Mrs. D. Vernon Goodfellow

Mr. Edward B. Goodnow

Ms. Cynthia M. Gordon

Ms. Elizabeth M. Gordon

Bob and Judy Gore

Mr. Warren Graham

Mrs. Carolyn S. Graves

Ms. Noella Gray

John D. Gregory and Lynn Horton

Ms. Barbara Smith Griffith-Powell

Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Grigg

Mr. Courtlandt D. Gross

Ms. Carol Guest

Mr. Eugene R. Hack, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Randall A. Hack

Jingle Igleheart Hagey

Mr. Daniel M. Hall

Mr. Robert J. Hall

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Hall

Ms. Mryka Hall-Beyer

Ms. Sarah C. Haney

Dr. John B. Hanks

Mr. Henry A. Harding

Ms. Linda Harding

Mr. and Mrs. Robert T. Harding

Mr. and Mrs. B. Neal Harris

Mr. Edward M. Harris, Jr.

Ms. Lillian Harris

Evening descends on Norris Point, Gros Morne
National Park, Newfoundland. Norris Point is a gateway
community for the Park. It was founded by Neddie
Norris, credited with being the first European settler.
The Norris Point Lookout provides breathtaking views
of Norris Point, Bonne Bay, and the Tablelands beyond.
Today Norris Point is the home of Memorial University's
Bonne Bay Marine Station and offers many tourist
attractions and accommodations for visitors to the Park.
PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS



QU E B E C - L A B R ADOR FOUNDAT I ON

14

Ms. Halliday E. Hart

Mr. Wilson Harvey

Mr. and Mrs. Walter H. Hatch

Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch

Mr. Christian Havemeyer

Ms. Anne W. Hayden

Ms. Margaret Heller

Mr. John A. Hellman

Mr. Robert Henderson

Mr. Larry Herlacher

Mr. David B. Herter

Mr. E. Miles Herter

Mr. Peter T. Hess

Ms. Dorothy Tremaine Hildt

Ms. Jane L. Hill

Marcia Holland and Alan N. Wiegand

Mr. and Mrs. James E. Hollis III

Mr. and Mrs. Arnold E. Holtberg

Molly and Jock Hooper

Mr. Joseph C. Hoopes, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hoopes

Ms. Rampa R. Hormel

Dr. and Mrs. Robert T. Horn, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Horn

Mr. Charles M. Horton

Mr. John E. Houghton

Mr. Charles F. Hovey, Jr.

Pamela and Robert Howard

Daniel H. Hudnut and Lynn Sheldon

Mr. Arthur B. Hudson

Mr. Charles R. Hudson

Mr. and Mrs. Steven L. Hudson

Mr. W. Campbell Hudson III

Mr. William L. Hudson

Philip and Audrey Huffman

Mr. and Mrs. Jefferson E. Hughes, Jr.

Ms. Jennifer L. Hull

Mr. H. Hollis Hunnewell

Ms. Susan W. Hunnewell

Prof. and Mrs. George Hunt, Jr.

Ms. Kristin M. Illick-Frank

Mr. and Mrs. David Ingalls

Ms. Wendy Ingram

Mr. James A. Jacobson

Dr. Susan K. Jacobson

Ms. Nina Tracy Jaeger

Ms. Phyllis Jalbert

Ms. Ellen W. James

Mr. Harold C. Janeway

Mr. and Mrs. Russell Jeppesen

Mr. and Mrs. Richard K. Jewett

Ms. Elsbeth S. Johnson

Laura Johnson and Arthur Rogers

Ms. Rebecca L. Johnson

Ms. Janet A. Jokela

Dr. and Mrs. Archibald Jones

Mr. Edward Powis Jones, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. F. Macy Jones

Kampa Canal, Prague, Czech Republic. QLF has a
25-year history of working with emerging non-govern-
mental organizations in Central Europe. QLF’s focus
remains cultural heritage and environmental steward-
ship with a special emphasis on parks and protected
areas.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH ALLING

Cordillera Blanca, Peru, the buffer zone of Huascarán National Park. QLF works with local
partner organizations to build support for conservation in communities in and around
protected areas. Focus regions in 2012 include Andean countries in Latin America as well
as countries in the former Balkans.

PHOTOGRAPH BY BRENT MITCHELL
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Mr. and Mrs. James R. Jones

Mr. Lloyd Jones

Peter Jones and Terri Donovan

Mr. Samuel B. Jones IV

Mr. George M. Jonkel

Mrs. Frances F. Jueds

Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Kane

Robert J. Kane and Susan L. Hollister

Mr. Jamie W. Katz

Mr. John M. Kauffmann

Ms. Anne B. Keiser

Ms. Susan F. Kelley

Mr. and Mrs. Morris W. Kellogg

Mrs. Richard C. Kennedy

Ms. Ann Kent

Ms. Elizabeth C. Kent

Mrs. Thomas M. Keresey

Mr. Donald Keyser

Mr. and Mrs. W. McHenry Keyser

Dr. Karen L. Kimmel

Mr. and Mrs. Warren B. King

Ms. Cynthia M. Kingsford

Mrs. Chester W. Kitchings

Mr. Chester W. Kitchings, Jr.

Mr. Kenneth D. Kitchings

Ms. Margaret Kitchings

Ms. Carol D. Klacik

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Kneisel

Mr. and Mrs. David Knights

Ms. Ellen J. Kohler

Ms. Carrie Koplinka-Loehr

Mr. John M. Kopper, Jr.

Mrs. Charlotte S. Krakoff

Dr. W. Jay Krompinger

Jeffrey and Liz Kurtz

Ms. Louise Labarre

Mr. Lawton S. Lamb

Ms. Holly Langer

Dr. Elizabeth Laverack

Ms. Clara LeBlanc

Port Honduras Marine Reserve, Toledo District, Belize. The mangrove island is one of 135 that comprise the Port Honduras Marine
Reserve. The Reserve lies to the north of the community of Punta Gorda. Six rivers flow into the Port Honduras basin and provide
ideal estuarine habitat for fish, marine mammals, many species of birds, and other wildlife. The Port Honduras Marine Reserve was
declared a protected area in 2000 and encompasses 160 square miles. A locally based non-governmental organization, the Toledo
Institute of Development and Environment (TIDE), manages the Reserve. QLF Vice President, International Stewardship, Brent
Mitchell, has established a long-term working relationship with TIDE staff, many of whom have been hosted in New England as part
of QLF’s Conservation Stewardship Exchanges. In November 2011, QLF’s Belizean Alumni met with Ridge to Reef Tour participants.

PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS Rainforest canopy, Machaca Hill, Toldeo District,
Belize. Toledo is the southern most district in Belize
and is the most remote. It holds the only true rainforest
in the countr y and has over 1,500 square miles
of forest cover. These forests provide habitat for
mammals such as jaguar, puma, and ocelot. QLF
works through local partners providing conservation
leaders exchanges to New England as well as technical
assistance in such areas as mapping and trail guide
production. QLF’s Brent Mitchell defines QLF program
success as “meeting your objectives through local
counterparts with the fewest possible people knowing
you were ever there.”
PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS
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Dr. and Mrs. John S. Ledbetter

Mr. Scott N. Ledbetter

Mr. and Mrs. Norman P. Lee

Ms. Caroline C. Leland

Dr. Howard A. Lesser, Jr.

James N. Levitt and Jane Berkley Levitt

Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey W. Levy

Ms. Anne S. Lewchik

Mrs. Rebecca H. Lewis

Mr. Robert Liberman

Mr. and Mrs. Robert O. Linck

Mr. and Mrs. Brian C. Lincoln

Mr. David Lincoln

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Linz

Mr. and Mrs. Wallace S. Lippincott, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. George T. Little

Wendell and Thomas Livingston

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Lord, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph S. Lovering III

Mr. and Mrs. E. Holland Low

Ms. Mary W. Lowell

The Rev. Dr. Peter A. Luckey

Mr. Dan W. Lufkin

Mrs. Victoria C. MacKintosh

Mr. Roderick J. MacLennan

Ms. Alison MacMillan

Ms. Margery L. MacMillan

Mr. John W. Madigan

Mr. Peter Madsen

Mr. Joseph Mahoney

Dr. and Mrs. Frederick L. Makrauer

Lou and Nancy Malaquias

Old City, Damascus, Syria. In 2006, the U.S. Department of State awarded QLF a grant to work with emerging conservation
organizations in Syria. The process to receive official permission from Syrian Ministry officials to work in the country took six
years and numerous trips by QLF staff to Damascus. With the support of the Ambassador of Syria to the United States and his
staff, QLF succeeded in these groundbreaking efforts. Just as plans were underway to sign the final agreement in Damascus,
the Arab Awakening swept across the Middle East. QLF stands ready to work with conservation leaders in Syria if the program
can be reengaged in the months ahead.

PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH ALLING

Muscat, Oman. The Sultanate of Oman has as its
neighbors Yemen, Saudi Arabia, and the United Arab
Emirates, and sits on the southeast corner of the
Arabian Peninsula. Sultan Qaboos bin Said assumed
the throne in 1970 and has instituted numerous
reforms to modernize the country. Omanis are proud
of their culture and heritage as well as their environ-
ment.

In February 2012, QLF will host a Regional Meeting
for Middle East and North American Alumni as a 20th
Anniversary tribute to QLF’s Middle East Program.
These Regional Meetings are held every few years
to keep Alumni engaged in local and regional conser-
vation effor ts and to gather consensus for future
program direction. The title of the February meeting
is Environmental Issues and Consequences in the
Wake of the Arab Spring: QLF’s Role Going Forward.

In the spring of 2012, QLF will also work in partner-
ship with the Office of Technical Assistance, U.S.
Department of the Interior, to host Conservation
Leaders from Oman to the United States.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH ALLING
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Three generations of the Schmon family from Montreal have been involved with the Quebec-
Labrador Foundation. Robert McCormick Schmon, with close ties to the Quebec North Shore,
chaired the Board of Directors of QLF Canada in the 1970s and 80s. His son, Robert, Jr., was
a QLF Intern in Harrington Harbour, Quebec. He later joined the QLF Canada Board. Seen here
are Bob, his wife, Marie, Larry Morris, Daphne (second from right) and Ashley Schmon. Bob and
Marie’s daughters served two years as QLF Interns in Harrington Harbour.
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Ms. Noel Mann

James A. Manning, M.D. and
Mary Parke Manning, M.D.

David Manski and Shira Singer

Mr. and Mrs. William M. R. Mapel

Mr. Forrest E. Mars, Jr.

Ms. Janet Marshall

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Marshall, Jr.

Ron and Ellen Marshall

Mr. Jeffrey L. Marston

Ms. Alison C. Martin

Dr. and Mrs. John D. Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Martin

Mrs. Robert W. Martin, Jr.

Ms. Lindsey B. Martinez

G. C. Matthiessen

George Mayo and Katherine L. Boland

Dr. William Mayo-Smith and
Dr. Leslie Vensel

Mr. Philip McCahill

Mr. George H. McEvoy

Ms. Betsy McGean

Ms. Lynne W. McKee

Ms. Elinor McKenna

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. McKim

Mr. John McKusick

Marcia A. McLean and Peter Lasusa

Clare Tweedy McMorris and
Howard McMorris II

Ms. June McSwain

Karen and Don Megathlin

Members of the Wake Forest Chapter
of the Pi Kappa Alpha Fraturnity

Mr. Clive Meredith

Ms. Nancy N. Merrill

Mr. Henry F. Merritt

Ms. Patricia A. Middleton

Mr. Devereux Milburn III

Mr. Michael Milburn

Ms. Nancy G. Milburn

The Rev. Edward O. Miller, Jr.

Pamela and Timothy Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Peter K. Miller

Mr. Arthur N. Milliken

Sally Milliken and Jim Dooling

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Millington

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher H. Milton

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Miner

Mr. and Mrs. Bradley Mitchell

Brent Mitchell and Jessica Brown

Ms. Linda R. Mitton

Collin and K.C. Moller

Stephen and Nancy Molson

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin H. Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Moore

Ms. Miriam K. Moran

Mr. Benjamin B. Morrill

Ms. Alexandra H. Morris

Larry and Tina Morris

Mrs. Lawrence B. Morris, Jr.

Mr. Michael Morris

Richard C. Morris, M.D.

Ms. Whitney Morris

Mr. and Mrs. Donald W. Morse

Mr. and Mrs. Frederick S. Moseley IV

Mr. Kenneth Mountcastle, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur W. Mudge

Mr. and Mrs. William K. Muir, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Mulroy

Ms. Elizabeth P. Munson

Ms. Megan B. Murley

Ms. Anne F. Murray

Mark A. Murzin and Kris Knoernschild

Mr. Garland Nadeau

Kirby N. Nadeau and Verna R. Maurice

Mr. Melvin W. Nadeau

Philip G. and Kelsey Bush Nadeau

Ms. Alison Tracy Nalle

Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin R. Neilson

Ms. Laura Newman

Dr. and Mrs. Steven H. Nichols

Ms. Lena Granberg Noble

Ms. Sally W. Nolan

Mr. Bradford Northrup

Mrs. Donald D. Notman

Mr. and Mrs. James A. O’Book

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. L. O’Brien, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Donal C. O'Brien, Jr.

Harrington Harbour, Quebec North Shore, July 2011. QLF Intern,
Chessye Moseley, gives a field hockey demonstration to young
campers.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH WATERS
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Elsie O'Brien and Stever H. Aubrey

Lesley Oelsner and Lewis A. Kaplan

Ned and Ellen Oelsner

Mr. Edward A. Ohm

Ms. Kathryn J. Olmstead

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Olmsted

Mr. and Mrs. Stanton C. Otis

Ms. Louise Knapp Page

Mr. and Mrs. Lee A. Paige

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel J. Palmisano

Dr. Katharine A. Pawelko

Mr. Eliot Payson

Ms. Susan W. Peck

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Pell

Mr. Richard W. Pendleton, Jr.

Mrs. Florence Perkins

Ms. Betty F. Peterson

Mr. R. Anderson Pew

Mr. and Mrs. John K. Pierce

Anne B. Pierson, M.D.

Mr. Sterling Pile

Mrs. Pauline Baker Pitt

Charles and Joan Platt

James and Judith Pohlman

Ms. Deborah C. Pollard

Ms. Loretta Poole

Mr. Bancroft R. Poor

Mr. Kevin J. Porter

William A. and Ronnie N. Potter

Mr. and Mrs. Brentnall M. Powell

Mr. David O. Pratt

Mr. Joseph H. Pratt II

Ms. Charlotte Present

Mr. and Mrs. Bret Preston

Mr. Christopher Preston

Ms. Ellen G. Preston

Ms. Debra Prybyla

Ramelle and Michael Pulitzer, Jr.

Ms. Naomi Pusch

George and Nancy Putnam

Mr. Michel Quessy

Ms. Ella H. Quintrell

Mr. Michael Ramseur

Mrs. Suzanne T. Ramseur

Mrs. Barbara Randall

James A. N. Ransom and
Sharon Chubbs-Ransom

Linda and Lloyd Ransom

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Raymond

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald E. Reafs

Mr. Brendan T. Redmond

Mr. Nathaniel Pryor Reed

Doug and Anne Reigeluth

Ms. Mary Aitken Reilly

Mr. Eric S. Reimer
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Upper left: Northwest River, Labrador. Philip Nadeau, Chairman, Board of Directors, QLF Canada, was a
Volunteer in Northwest River in 1969.

PHOTOGRAPH: QLF ARCHIVES

Whale Rock Island, St. Paul’s River, Quebec North Shore, July 2011. Philip Nadeau hosted QLF staff on a
tour of the islands at the mouth of St. Paul’s River. As a child, Philip lived on these islands during the
summer months while his father managed the fish plant..

PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS



A n n u a l R e p o r t

Judith U. Reynolds, M.D.

Mr. Donald Riepe

Mr. and Mrs. Charles P. Rimmer, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher C. Rimmer

Mr. and Mrs. David Rimmer

Ms. Marie Sulger Roberts

Mr. D. L. Robertson

The Rev. Mark K. J. Robinson and
Ms. Eleanor P. Robinson

Ms. Hina Robinson

Mr. David Rockefeller

Mr. David Rockefeller, Jr.

Dr. Richard G. Rockefeller

Mr. James C. Rodgers

Mrs. John C. Rogers

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Rohn

Mr. Lucien G. Rolland

Mr. and Mrs. Joel M. Roth

Mr. John C. Rounds

Mr. John A. M. Rowe

Mr. and Mrs. Ethan C. Royce

Mr. and Mrs. Laurence P. Rubinow

Mrs. Hillary P. Salmons

Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Salt

Ms. Barbara M. Sanders

Jeff and Deb Sandler

Mr. Michael D. Savage

Mr. and Mrs. William Sawyer

Mr. Timothy P. Schieffelin

Mrs. Pamela Schmidt

Ms. Ashley Schmon

Ms. Daphne Schmon

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Schmon, Jr.

Ms. Julia K. Schulz

Ms. Janet P. Scott

Mr. and Mrs. David W. Scudder

Mr. John A. Scully

Mr. John W. Sears

Ms. Sarah B. Severance

Mrs. Rosann Sexton

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Q. Shafer

Ms. Penelope C. Sharp

A calm sea, Quebec North Shore, August 2011. Kayaker Hélène Ménagé paddles among hump-
back whales. Hélène, a resident of Valence, France, is enrolled in a Master’s program at the
University of Grenoble. As part of her studies, she participated in a six-month internship with
QLF working on culture and heritage programs.

PHOTOGRAPH BY ELDON JONES

St. Anthony, Newfoundland, summer 2011. Joan Simonds
with Larry Morris. QLF Alumna, Joan Simonds, is the
Director of the French Shore Interpretation Centre in
Conche, Newfoundland.

PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE
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Mr. and Mrs. Leon Sharyon

Mr. and Mrs. George Shattuck, Jr.

The Hon. Randall T. Shepard

Mr. Robert G. Shepley, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Sherwood

Dr. and Mrs. Donald Shiffler

Ms. Sarah Sigel

Mr. Andre R. SigourneyMr. and
Mrs. Paul G. Sittenfeld

Mr. Michael S. Sklar

Mary Sloane and Andrew Wallerstein

Dr. Dale W. Smith

Mr. Eric M. Smith

Mr. Herbert L. Smith III

Mrs. Hope Noyes Smith

The Rev. Llewellyn P. Smith and
Mr. George Smith

Ms. Mary Minor C. Smith

Mr. William F. Snyder

Mr. David C. Southworth

Mr. Oliver A. Spalding

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Spang

Mr. Fredric Spar

Anne-Seymour St. John and
W. Albert Ellis

Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Stanley

The Most Rev. A. Bruce Stavert

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew R. Steele

Ms. Barbara B. Stetson, Jr.

Mrs. Harrison Stevens

Mr. and Mrs. Gilbert L. Steward, Jr.

Mr. Robert K. Stewart

Dr. and Mrs. Robert B. Stifler

Ms. Ellen Stockmayer

Mr. and Mrs. R. Gregg Stone III

Ms. Lina Storm

Ms. Marcia D. Strickland

Mr. Daniel B. Strickler, Jr.

Ms. Faith T. Sulloway

Ms. Cornelia K. Suskind

Ms. Mary W. Cissel Suttell

The Hon. and Mrs. Allen G. Swan

Mr. Benjamin C. Swett

Dr. and Mrs. Lee M. Talbot

Mr. Stuart Taylor, Jr.

Mr. C. Dart Thalman

Mrs. R. T. H. Thayer

Ms. Anne Dierdorff Thomas

Hubert* and Pauline Thomas

Prague, Czech Republic, November 2010. A decade after they
first participated in QLF programs, Alumni Miroslav (Mirek)
Kundrata and Blažena Hušková continue to be leaders in conser-
vation and rural development in Moravia and northern Bohemia,
respectively. Both attended the QLF Alumni Congress in Budapest
in 2006 and have been very important in helping QLF Vice
President Brent Mitchell develop his conservation stewardship
exchanges between the Atlantic Region and Central Europe.

PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS

Montpelier, Vermont, summer 2011. Tom Horn
spans three and a half decades with QLF. He was
on the first Living Rivers Program staff, went on
to direct that program, then moved to Fogo Island,
Newfoundland, to run the Ocean Horizons Marine
Education Program. Some years later, Tom took a
leave to complete a mid-career Master’s at the
John F. Kennedy School of Government, Harvard
University. Moving to Vermont in the late 1980s,
Tom became the first Field Office Director for QLF.
Above, Tom holds the Carbon Cup Trophy awarded
to the City of Montpelier for their efforts to reduce
single occupancy vehicle trips during Way To Go,
a week-long commuter challenge. As Tom says,
“Think Stanley Cup!” The trophy is awarded annu-
ally to a Vermont community that demonstrates
the best results in reducing their commuting car-
bon footprint during the competition. For two
decades, Tom has worked on electric
vehicle alternative transpor tation as part of a
program to address climate change issues at the
local level.

PHOTOGRAPH BY AMOS HORN
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Mrs. Elizabeth Thomas-Train

Ms. Margo Thompson

Mr. Frederick G. P. Thorne

Mr. Carl H. Tiedemann

Mr. Stirling Tomkins, Jr.

Mr. Lyle Blair Torrey, Jr.

Ms. Judith A. Towle

Ernest and Hazel Tracy

Mr. Ernest B. Tracy III

Mr. and Mrs. Edmund Traverso

Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Trippe

Mrs. Walter H. Trumbull

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis L. Turner

Ms. Jacquelyn L. Tuxill

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Vachon

Ms. Sarah Valentine

Mr. Theodore B. Van Itallie, Jr.

Mr. Anthony G. Van Schaick III

Mr. Kirk L. Van Scoyoc

Ms. Emily T. Van Vleck

Cynthia and Edmond Villani

Mr. John M. Waddock

Mrs. Jeptha H. Wade

Ambassador and Mrs. George H. Walker

Ann and Brad Wallace

Donald and Margaret Walter

Mr. Richard J. Warren

Jo-Ann and Doug Watson

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Watters

Sandy and Bob Weatherall

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Weatherley

Ms. Jean G. Webster

Ms. Robin Webster

Mr. Steven R. Weinberg

Ms. Virginia C. Welles

The Rev. Canon Ronald W. West
and Mrs. Iona West

Mrs. Constance V. R. White

Mr. and Mrs. William Blunt White

Mr. Martin T. Whitmer

Sylvia and Gordon Whitman

Ms. Elizabeth H. Whitmore

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Wiesner

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Wilbur, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Williams

Mr. Roger C. Williams

Mr. C. P. Williamson, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. David R. Wilmerding, Jr.

Ms. Holland G. Wilson

Mr. James F. Wilson

Mr. Jay M. Wilson

Mr. Kendrick R. Wilson III

Mr. J. David Wimberly

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Winans, Jr.

Ms. Nancy J. Winslow

Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop

Mr. and Mrs. John Winthrop

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Winthrop II

Jonathan and Sydney Winthrop

Ms. Courtney H. Wood

Mr. David Wood

Ms. Diane Wood

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Wood, Jr.

David and Denise Woodruff

Mr. Harold E. Woodsum, Jr.

Ms. Shira Yoffe

Mr. Clifford M. Yonce

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard R. Yvon

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Ziegler, Jr.

Ms. Karen Zimbelman

*Deceased

Gifts In Honor of
William V. Brokaw

The Ven. Robert A. Bryan

Ms. Ruth Bryan Colgrove

Ed and Carol DeVilbiss

Fogo Beloved puppy named by Alumna, Karen
Zimbelman, in honor of her experience in the Ocean
Horizon Program, Fogo Island, Newfoundland

William S. Moody

Thelma and Louise QLF mascots, 17 year-old
Highland Cattle, owned by gentleman farmer
Larry Morris. Gift given by Kevin Porter, QLF
staff member

Jordanian Alumna, Manal Al Foqaha (right) and her colleague,
Hanan Bani Mostafa, both with the Jordan River Foundation,
work on a nationwide effort to empower women in leadership
roles in Jordan. A leading non-governmental organization in
the country, the Jordan River Foundation is chaired by Her
Majesty Queen Rania Al-Abdullah and aims to make a differ-
ence in the lives of children, families, and communities.
Manal attended the 2008 Middle East Program Regional
Meeting in Kaş, Turkey, and plans to attend the 2012
Regional Meeting in Muscat, Oman.

PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS



Mrs. Joan Thomson

Ms. Heather Walter

Gifts In Memory Of
Mr. Telford M. Allen, Jr.

Ms. Joy Bryan Bacon

Ms. Faith L. Bryan

Mr. William L. Bryan

Thomas C. Cherry, Jr.

Mr. H. Gray Colgrove

Hal and Muffy Coolidge

Mark and P. K. Dall

Mr. Endicott P. Davison

Mr. Robert W. Elmore

Mr. Thomas C. Gray

Ms. Elizabeth Hamerstrom

Mrs. I. J. Harvey

Mr. Francis W. Hatch, Jr.

Mr. Charles W. Kitchings

Mr. and Mrs. William P. MacCausland

Mr. George H. Mead

Mr. Lawrence B. Morris, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Nadeau

Mr. Joshua Nove

Mr. Chris Percy

Mr. Thomas Ramseur

Ms. Lisa Rimmer

Ms. Ann Tweedy Savage

Ms. Joy Shannon

Gordon B. and Mary J. Tweedy

The Faith L. Bryan Fund
Ms. Elizabeth Alling

Bayard and Kerry Brokaw

The Ven. Robert A. Bryan

Mr. Lawton S. Lamb

Karen and Don Megathlin

Larry and Tina Morris

Ms. Sarah B. Severance

Mr. Lyle Blair Torrey, Jr.

Ernest and Hazel Tracy

Sandy and Bob Weatherall

The William L. Bryan Fund
Ms. Elizabeth Alling

Bayard and Kerry Brokaw

The Ven. Robert A. Bryan

Dr. and Mrs. William L. Bryan, Jr.

Mr. Lawton S. Lamb

Karen and Don Megathlin

Larry and Tina Morris

Ms. Sarah B. Severance

Mr. Lyle Blair Torrey, Jr.

Ernest and Hazel Tracy

Sandy and Bob Weatherall

Ms. Jean G. Webster
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Punta Gorda, Belize, May 2011. QLF Intern Katherine (Kat) Marshall takes a break with friends at
St. Benedict School. A Senior at Wake Forest University, Kat and two colleagues worked on both
environmental and service projects during their internship in southern Belize.
PHOTOGRAPH BY MICHAEL MORRIS
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Other Memorial Funds Receiving Gifts
George I. Alden Trust

The Harold and Muffy Coolidge International
Fellowship

Marshall J. Dodge III Endowment Fund

Thomas C. Gray Fellowship

Mary Harding Trust

William Randolph Hearst Intern Endowment

The Charles W. Kitchings Fund

Josh Nove Fund

Named Scholarships
Receiving Gifts
George F. Baker

Bert and I / L.L. Bean

William V. Brokaw

Robert A. Bryan

William L. Bryan

Marshall J. Dodge III

T. B. “Happy” Fraser

Dr. Donald Hodd

Dana Storrs Lamb

Gerald and Hazel Nadeau

Lisa Rimmer

Dorothy MacEachern

Robert M. Schmon

Joseph E. Sheffield

Larry Shields

William E. Weiss

The Harold and Muffy Coolidge
International Fellowship
Ms. Elizabeth Alling

Ms. Franziska Beverage

Brent Mitchell and Jessica Brown

Larry and Tina Morris

Dr. and Mrs. Lee M. Talbot

The Sounds Conservancy
Ms. Elizabeth Alling

Ms. Barbara Brennessel

Mr. W. Campbell Hudson III

Chester Kitchings Family Foundation

Mrs. Chester W. Kitchings

Mr. and Mrs. Chester W. Kitchings, Jr.

Mr. Kenneth D. Kitchings

Ms. Margaret Kitchings

Dr. W. Jay Krompinger

G. C. Matthiessen

Larry and Tina Morris

Mr. and Mrs. Laurence P. Rubinow

Ms. Penelope C. Sharp

Mr. Prentice K. Stout

Mr. and Mrs. William Blunt White

The William S. Moody Fund for
International Conservation
Ms. Elizabeth Alling

Brent Mitchell and Jessica Brown

Larry and Tina Morris

Ms. Judith A. Towle

New England, August 2011. Joe Villafranco is a Program
Manager for the Toledo Institute for Development and
Environment (TIDE) and par ticipated in an exchange
to New England. The Fellowship for Conservation
Professionals focused on leaders of non-governmental
organizations that manage key protected areas of the
Mesoamerican Barrier Reef, the second largest barrier
reef in the world.
PHOTOGRAPH BY BRENT MITCHELL

La Milpa Research Station, Rio Bravo Conservation and
Management Area, Belize, June 2011. QLF Intern, Connor
Hedges, with Melvis Valdez, Nature Guide for Programme
for Belize, a non-governmental organization based in the
Rio Bravo Conservation and Management Area in northern
Belize. In partnership with QLF, Programme for Belize
hosted a summer internship on GIS Mapping and
Environmental Education. Connor holds a Global
Positioning System device to collect data for a GIS map
of the nine trails that originate from the La Milpa
Research Station.
PHOTOGRAPH BY CHESSYE MOSELEY
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IN-KIND SUPPORT
Acadia National Park, National Park Service (ME)

Air Pollution Control Division,
Department of Environmental Conservation,
Vermont Agency of Natural Resources

Al-Shouf Cedar Nature Reserve, Lebanon

American University of Beirut, Lebanon

Animal Encounter, Lebanon

The Arava Institute for Environmental Studies,
Israel

Bonne Espérance Tourism Development
Foundation (QC)

CFBS Radio Blanc-Sablon (QC)

CFTH Radio (QC)

CLD de la Basse-Côte-Nord (QC)

CLD de Pierre-De Saurel (QC)

Caisse populaire Desjardins de Blanc Sablon (QC)

Canada Economic Development for
Quebec Regions (QC)

Canadian Heritage Rivers System,
Parks Canada (ON)

Canadian Rangers (QC)

Center For Environmental Diplomacy, West Bank

Chittenden County Metropolitan Planning
Organization (VT)

Coasters Association, Inc. (QC)

Cobscook Bay Resource Center (ME)

Commission scolaire du Littoral (QC)

Community Economic Development
and Employability Corporation (QC)

Acadia National Park, Maine, July 2011. Students of The Acadian Internship in Regional Conservation and
Stewardship explore the Park during a field site visit.

PHOTOGRAPH BY ENOCK ZENDA

Acadia National Park, Maine. The Park and its
Schoodic Education and Research Center are the venue
of The Acadian Internship in Regional Conservation
and Stewardship. The six-week summer program
provides academic training and field research on the
study of large landscape conservation using as its
classroom the Acadian Region of Downeast Maine
and southwestern New Brunswick. QLF is one of four
co-sponsors of the program.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH ALLING

28

Acadia National Park, Maine, August 2011.
From Zimbabwe, Acadian Intern Enock Zenda
has a Master’s in Environment and Society from
the University of Pretoria in South Africa.
PHOTOGRAPH BY STEPHENE SUPAUL
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Consulate General of the United States Jerusalem,
Israel

Coopérative de Cablodistribution de Brest (QC)

Corporation de Développement Touristique et
Culturel du Canton de Brest (Blanc Sablon)
(QC)

Embassy of the United States Amman, Jordan

Embassy of the United States Beirut, Lebanon

Embassy of the United States Tel Aviv, Israel

Energy and Environmental Analytics (VT)

Environmental Systems Research Institute, Inc.
(CA)

EVermont, Inc. (VT)

French Shore Historical Society (NL)

Friends of Acadia (ME)

Friends of the Earth – Middle East,
Jordan and West Bank

Gallon Jug Agroindustry, Ltd., Belize

Go Vermont, Vermont Agency of Transportation

Gulf of Maine Coastal Program, U.S. Fish &
Wildlife Service

Hemmingford Historical Archives (QC)

Heritage Foundation of Newfoundland and
Labrador (NL)

High Meadows Fund,
Vermont Community Foundation

IndyACT, Lebanon

Ipswich Inn (MA)

Jordan River Foundation (Jordan)

Junior Canadian Rangers (QC)

Labrador Straits Development Association (NL)

Labrador Straits Historical Development
Corporation (NL)

Local Motion (VT)

Massachusetts Audubon Society

McCord Museum (QC)

Middle Bay Interpretation Centre (QC)

Ministère de la Culture, des Communications,
et de la Condition féminine (QC)

Missisquoi Museum (QC)

Municipalité de Blanc-Sablon (QC)

Municipalité de Bonne-Espérance (QC)

Municipalité de Gros-Mécatina (QC)

Municipalité de la Côte-Nord du Golfe St.-Laurent
(QC)

Municipalité de Lacolle (QC)

Municipalité de Saint-Augustine (QC)

Museum of Hemmingford (QC)

Musée Régional de la Côte-Nord (QC)

Northern Forest Center (NH)

Northern Light Inn (NL)

Oceanview Resort (NL)

Pakua Shipi Band Council (QC)

Palestine Wildlife Society, West Bank

Place Creative Company (VT)

Programme for Belize

Quebec Anglophone Heritage Network (QC)

Red Bay National Historic Site of Canada,
Parks Canada (NL)

The Royal Marine Conservation Society of Jordan

Safe Software (BC)

Schoodic Education and Research Center
Institute (ME)

Société d’histoire de Lacolle/Beaujeu (QC)

Société historique Pierre-de-Saurel (QC)

Society for the Protection of Nature in Israel

Society for the Protection of New Hampshire
Forests

Toledo Institute for Environment and
Development, Belize

Tourisme Québec

Trust for Public Land (VT)

Tuckamore Lodge Limited (NL)

Vermont Energy Investment Corporation

Vital Communities (VT)

Water and Environmental Development
Organization, West Bank

World Wildlife Fund Canada

Blanc Sablon, Quebec North Shore. Bob Bryan with QLF’s Senior
Biologist Trish Nash and her daughters Caitlin (right) and Saydee.
The Cessna 185 aircraft is owned by bush pilot Leonard Deraps,
a longtime friend of Bob Bryan. Leonard is based in Natashquan,
Quebec.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ALEXANDRE JONES

Dusk, Whale Rock Point, Narragansett, Rhode Island.
A container ship moves at dusk on the tide from
Narragansett Bay into Rhode Island Sound. The
Sounds Conservancy Student Grants Program (TSC)
supports research and education projects in marine
conservation in the six Sounds of southern New England
(and New York). The Sounds Conservancy became part
of QLF by a board vote of both organizations in 1995.
TSC has been an integral part of the QLF Mission ever
since and defines the southern boundary of QLF’s
home region, the Atlantic Region. In the tradition of
TSC’s late Founder Chris Percy, QLF continues to
support individuals and organizations that promote a
sustainable future for the Sounds as well as manage-
ment policies that reflect our wise stewardship.
PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS
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Salmon Bay, Quebec North Shore, summer 1967.
Charlie Collier, QLF Volunteer and now Honorary
Director, stands with members of the Keats family.

PHOTOGRAPH: QLF ARCHIVES

Remnants of the Whiteley home, Whale Rock
Island, St. Paul’s River, July 2011. Looking
toward Salmon Bay, Quebec, Whale Rock Island
was the home of the Whiteley family. William
Henry Whiteley revolutionized the cod fishery
throughout eastern Canada with his invention
of the cod trap in 1871.
PHOTOGRAPH BY ELIZABETH ALLING
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QLF COUNCIL
Alex T. Bielak, Ph.D.

Robert H. Bolling III

Markley H. Boyer, M.D.

Hooper Brooks

William L. Bryan, Jr.

Paul Canning

S. Elizabeth Cundill

Andrew T. Dwyer

Julie A. Early

Amos S. Eno

Allen W. Fletcher

Dugald A. Fletcher

Gordon A. Gardiner

Melissa D. Gerrity

Sally West Goddard

Henry A. Harding

Alix W. Hopkins

Philip B. Huffman

John S. Hull, Ph.D.

Harold W. Janeway

Elizabeth C. Kent

Donald A. Keyser

Jonathan M. Labaree

Caroline C. Leland

Frederick L. Makrauer, M.D.

Lindsey Brace Martinez

Sylvia Metayer

The Rev. Edward O. Miller, Jr.

J. D. Miller

Frederick S. Moseley III

David N. Nettleship, Ph.D.

Chapin Nolen

Agnes Pike

Ellen G. Preston

James A. N. Ransom

Brendan T. Redmond

Frederick D. Remsen

Clare C. Rimmer

Rosemary Ripley

Richard G. Rockefeller, M.D.

Ronald Rompkey, Ph.D.

Charles T. Schulze

Susan B. Sherk

Warren Y. Soper

Fredric Spar

The Most Reverend A. Bruce Stavert

Christopher M. Weld

Kendrick R. Wilson III

Harold E. Woodsum, Jr.

Orientation for QLF Volunteers, Montreal, Quebec, 1967. For QLF Alumni, see if you can find someone you know. Charlie Collier, who donated the photograph, sits in the front row, third from right.
Candace Cochrane stands a few rows behind Charlie. Bob Bryan is easily identified, far right.

PHOTOGRAPH: QLF ARCHIVES
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The mouth of the Narrow River, Narragansett, Rhode Island. The Narrow River, also known
as the Pettaquamscutt, is located in southern Rhode Island. The Narrow River is tidal and a
magnet for resident and migratory wildlife. The river is seen here where it empties into
Rhode Island Sound at Narragansett Beach. There is a growing interest along the Sounds,
epitomized here on the Narrow River, in coming together to conserve crucial coastal habitat
for future generations. For example, private landowners along the Narrow River are working
closely with The Nature Conservancy and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service to extend the
current jurisdiction of the John H. Chaffee National Wildlife Refuge.

PHOTOGRAPH BY LARRY MORRIS
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Figures represent unaudited income and expense, 1 September 2010 through 31 August 2011. All income and expenses are expressed in U.S. dollars.
A complete copy of the Audited Financial Statement is available upon request from QLF. The Audit is prepared by Nardella & Taylor, LLP, of Lexington, Massachusetts.
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COMBINED INCOME $ Amount
Contributions

Foundations $ 558,673

Individuals 516,195

Corporations 1,105

TOTAL $1,075,973

Other Revenue

Government and Other Contracts 978,499

Endowment 426,709

Program Fees, Sponsorships, 24,626
Rent, Other

TOTAL $1,429,834

COMBINED INCOME $2,505,807

COMBINED EXPENSES $ Amount
Atlantic Region Programs

Natural Resource Management $ 632,057
Culture and Heritage 293,238
Founding Chairman’s Projects 269,761
Leadership (Interns & Volunteers) 248,577
Biodiversity Conservation 147,574
The Sounds Conservancy 92,050

International Programs
International Stewardship 149,550
Middle East Conservation 102,275

Administration 348,415
Development and Communications 216,633

COMBINED EXPENSES $2,500,130

SURPLUS $ 5,677

CONSOLIDATED EXPENSE $ Amount
Atlantic Region Programs $1,683,257

International Programs 251,825

Administration 348,415

Development and Communications 216,633

TOTAL $2,500,130

Financial Summary
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QLF: THE PEOPLE
The Ven. Robert A. Bryan
Founding Chairman

Lawrence B. Morris
President

Elizabeth Alling
Executive Vice President

Thomas F. Horn
Senior Vice President

Brent A. Mitchell
Vice President, International Stewardship

Program Staff
Jennifer Atkinson
Director, Gulf of Maine Marine Conservation Program

Candace Cochrane
Senior Adviser, Culture and Heritage

Stephen Engle
Director, Community Mapping and GIS Program

Serena Etheridge
Director, Culture and Heritage, Canada
Director, Scholarship Program

Simon Hélène Hanchet
Director, QLF Canada Office (Montreal)

Patricia Nash
Director, Conservation Biology

...
Joel Alex
Community Mapping and GIS Program

François Guillet
Coordinator, Canada Office

Kenneth Gross
GIS Specialist
Community Mapping and GIS Program

Agi Simon
Special Projects, Atlantic Region and International

Jean-Luc Theriault
GIS Specialist
Community Mapping and GIS Program

Advisers and Consultants
Sami Backleh
Middle East Conservation Exchange Program

Delia Clark
International Stewardship
Gulf of Maine Marine Conservation Program

Greig Cranna
Photography

Alex Delis
Information Technology

Marcia Fabri
Administration

Kevin Porter
Webmaster
Photographic Services

Anne Stires
Gulf of Maine Marine Conservation Program

Cricket Wilbur
International Stewardship

Administration
Linda R. Mitton
Executive Assisant

Nancy J. Malaquias
Administration

Business Office
Marcus Edward
Director of Finance and Administration

Susan Dawe
Senior Accountant

Lauren Marano
Budget Analyst

Auditors
Nardella & Taylor, LLP
Lexington, Massachusetts

Ronald W. Harrison, CA
Raymond Chabot Grant Thornton
Montréal, Québec

Counsel
Hurwit & Associates
U.S.A.

Stikeman Elliott
Canada

Interns and Volunteers
Julia Caffrey, Georgetown University

Connor Hedges, Colgate University

Charles Hildt, St. Lawrence University

Katherine Marshall, Wake Forest University

Hélène Ménagé, University of Grenoble

Michael Morris, Wake Forest University

Chessye Moseley, Harvard University

Olivia Moseley, Harvard University

Christina Norris, McGill University

Emily Roberts, University of Pennsylvania

Walter Suskind, Pennsylvania State University

Graham Swayze, Colorado College

Curtis Walsh, Bishop’s University

Elizabeth Waters, Hamilton College



QLF/Atlantic Center for the Environment
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Ipswich, Massachusetts 01938
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978.356.0038
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Foundation Québec-Labrador du Canada
505, boul. René Lévesque Ouest, bureau 901
Montréal, Québec H2Z 1Y7
514.395.6020
514.395.4505 (Fax)

www.QLF.org

FRONT COVER: Dramatic breakup of the Petermann Ice Island, St.
Carols, Newfoundland, August 2011. A year earlier Greenland’s
Petermann Glacier carved off an ice island four times the size of
Manhattan. Picked up by the Labrador Current, it floated south. This
past summer the Ice Island skirted southern Labrador and the east
coast of Newfoundland’s Northern Peninsula. The Petermann Ice Island
has calved scores of icebergs, which have attracted visiting tourists. The
Greenland Ice Sheet, almost two million square kilometers is especially
vulnerable to warming temperatures
in the Arctic. PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE

INSIDE FRONT COVER: A photo from a NASA satellite captures the
Petermann Ice Island in late July 2011 east of the Strait of Belle Isle. A
month later pieces of it were washing ashore near St. Anthony,
Newfoundland.
PHOTOGRAPH: EARTH OBSERVATORY, NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE

ADMINISTRATION

INSIDE BACK COVER: Evening descends on a rough sea, Battle Harbour,
Labrador PHOTOGRAPH BY HÉLÈNE MÉNAGÉ

BACK COVER: The Viking Trail, Route 430, Newfoundland’s Northern
Peninsula. The road begins at Deer Lake and winds through Gros Morne
before heading north flanked by the Gulf of St. Lawrence and the Long
Range Mountains to the east. Many of the communities along Route
430 have hosted scores of QLF Volunteers and Interns over the years.
PHOTOGRAPH BY CANDACE COCHRANE

HIRD GRAPHIC DESIGN

RAM PRINTING, INC.

© 2011 QUEBEC-LABRADOR FOUNDATION



QUEB EC- L A BRADOR FOUNDAT ION
ATLANTIC CENTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT


